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The Evangelist

Term 1 Week 9
Thursday 23rd M arch 2023

St. John's Primary School, Riverstone
Ph: (02) 9854 3200

E: riverstone@parra.catholic.edu.au
W: www.stjohnsriverstone.catholic.edu.au

A message from the Principal

Dear St John?s Families,

An Im por t ant  Safet y Message

As St Johns continues to grow it is important that we are all mindful of the procedures and practices that keep our 

children safe at all t imes. Of particular importance is our morning drop off and afternoon pick up.

In the morning the gates are opened at 8.20am as the teacher comes out to duty. This includes the McCulloch Street 

Gates and the Kiss and Drop Gate. There are teachers on duty at both gates to ensure that children are entering the 

school safely. If using Kiss and Drop please try to have your children exit the car via the drivers side so that they are 

able to come straight into the gate. Please be mindful of your surroundings as you leave the Kiss and Drop area. 

Children, should where possible be seated in the back seat when using Kiss and Drop.

If you are parking and walking children in please do not use the parish car park as this is not the safest option and 

there is limited pedestrian access. We are currently investigating an alternative way to enter the school for parents 

with prams.

In the afternoon children may be collected from either the parish gate or the McCulloch Street gate. Both of these 

gates are opened by the supervising teacher at 2.50pm when the bell rings. Children in Years 3-6 wait outside the 

Snack Shack and children in Years K-2 wait in the area outside Stage 1. Children may be collected between 2.50 and 

3.20pm. Please feel free to arrive after 3pm in order to ease some of the congestion.

When leaving the school in the afternoon please walk with 
your child/ren so that the teachers are aware of who the children are leaving with.

For  t he safet y of  al l we ask  t hat  parent s do not  park  in t he t eacher ?s carpark  
or  use t h is as pedest r ian access int o t he school.

East er  Raf f le

Our Easter raffle is now underway and we ask that you support this 

initiative. As always any money raised goes back into supporting 

our children with the purchase of resources for all to use.  Last year 

we were able to raffle many Easter bags full of eggs and chocolate 

from the generous donations from our families. We also sold $566 

worth of tickets. This year all extra funds raised will go into 

purchasing new equipment for our playground. On our wish list at 

the moment are some desperately needed new soccer nets.
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Learning

Over the term the children have been bringing home their work books. Please take the time to talk to your child/ren 

about their learning, focus on what they are proud of and what their next steps as a learner are. Remember all 

children learn in different ways and at a different pace. Try to focus on the positives.

This week I would like to extend a huge thank you to all of our wonderful staff who have gone above and beyond over 

the last few weeks to help rebuild many of the community events that we were unable to enjoy over the last few 

years. Our Cross County Carnival, St Patrick's Day, Harmony Day activities and of course our wonderful community 

night with our picnic and disco. Ensuring all of these activities are successful takes time and effort but they are all an 

important part of our children?s primary school experience. Over the coming year we look forward to being able to 

involve our parents in the organisation of more of these events. Please come along to our Cuppa and Chat next week 

to see how you can be involved or to share your ideas.

O Christ, our Teacher, We thank you for the gift of our Catholic schools where the message of 

your life, death, and resurrection is proclaimed, discipleship is modeled, worship of you is 

cultivated, and community is experienced.

Jane Misek

Principal

Principal 's Cuppa &  Chat
Tuesday 28t h March 2023

Parents and Carers are warmly invited to a Cuppa & Chat 
with the Principal to be held in the Library at 9am

Everyone is welcome to attend!
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A message from the Assistant Principal

Num eracy Learning !

St John?s numeracy learning goal for Term 1, 2023 is for students to be exposed to a wider range of numbers to 

support place value learning in warm up time. 

Over the past eight weeks  the staff and students have been focusing on improving skills and knowledge in place 

value. The staff have been co-planning and co-reflecting on warm up tasks during their Professional Learning 

Meetings.

The students have been engaging in a Mathematics ?warm up? every day for ten minutes - the warm ups are a mental 

starter to ?tune? into the Mathematics of the lesson. During this time the teacher has opportunities to observe the 

students and is listening to what students say, observing their actions and analysing their written work.

The same warm up task continues for a week or more for students to build up knowledge. Place Value refers to the 

position of a digit in a number that determines its value. For example, in the number 46 the ?4? has a value of 4 tens 

but in the number 24 the ?4? has a value of 4 ones.  In our number system, every time we collect 10 of something, we 

regroup and rename it. For example, 10 ones is renamed as 1 ten; 10 hundreds is renamed as 1 hundred.

Learning in place value for students involves:

- Connecting number names and numerals with the collections they represent

- Understanding the terms more/less

- Interpreting the place value and total value of each digit in a numeral

- Placing numbers on a number line and explaining why they placed numbers in that position.

- Using a mental number line

Understanding of place value is essential for understanding of Mathematics.

If you would like any more information please contact me or your child's teacher via the school office. 

Judith Murphy

Assistant Principal
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A message from the Religious Education Coordinator

Thank you for your support this term as I settled into the St John?s community. Term one always feels like a busy term 

however it has been so nice to start the year as a community through our range of celebrations. 

Looking ahead to the end of term and early term 2, feel free to add the following dates to your calendar. 

- Holy Week (See below) Everyone is most welcome to attend. These liturgies will take place in the playground.

- Risen Christ Liturgy Monday 24th April 9:00am

- Riverstone ANZAC Day Dawn Service - All Students welcome to attend, meet Mrs Rowley at 5.30am (more 

information next week) 

- ANZAC Day Service Wednesday 26th April 9:00am 

- Mother?s Day - Friday 12th May Time and Details to be confirmed

- Sacred Heart Mass - Friday 16th June Time to be confirmed 

 

Angela Rowley

Religious Education Coordinator



5

The Evangelist 

A message from the Leader of Learning

At St John?s we are working together to develop successful, independent, assessment capable learners.

Assessment capable learners are students who know. They underst and what  t hey are supposed t o learn, m onit or  

t heir  own progress, set  goals, and ref lect  on t heir  learning.

The students reflect on the following Learning Goals and, with the guidance of their teachers, work towards 

understanding and identifying where they are and where they need to go next.

2023 St udent  Learning Goals

- I am challenged by, and engaged in, my learning

- I can explain what I am learning about and why

- I know what my next steps as a learner are

- I know who, or where, I can go to get help with my learning.

Each child is able to learn and improve at their own pace, feeling successful and supported. This in turn increases 

motivation and engagement and creates successful learners.

Pauline Berry

Leader of Learning

Library News

St John?s Primary is committed to involving our students in as many activities as possible to enhance their learning and 

to foster a love of reading.  During the year we will engage the children in Premier 's Reading Challenge, CBCA Book 

Week, National Simultaneous Storytime, Book Club and Book fair?s.  As each event draws closer we will provide further 

information for these events via the Newsletter and Compass.

NSW Prem ier ?s Reading Challenge  
Once again St John?s Primary students will have the chance to participate in the Prem ier ?s Reading Challenge.  The 

aim of the Premier?s Reading Challenge (PRC) is to encourage a love of reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and 

to enable them to experience quality literature. It is not a competition but a challenge to each student, to read, to read 

more, and to read more widely. In 2022 we had 63 students complete the challenge, let 's see if we can improve on this 

in 2023. 

Fam ily Tree was the most read book across NSW in 2022  by Josh Pkye and Ronojoy Ghosh  

The Challenge opened on Monday the 27th February and closes on Fr iday t he 18t h August .  

What ?s Involved: The challenge requires children to read a set number of books (depending on their age) that are on 

the Premier 's Reading Challenge List. As your child reads books (or ?read to? for Kindergarten to Year 2 children) you or  

your  child w il l  need t o ent er  t he books on t he PRC websit e using t he child?s unique login and pass code.  

Children in Early Stage 1 will have the challenge completed for them in 2023, as a teacher will read the books to them in class. 

However parents are also welcome to join in.

Please complete and return the form that will come home with your child on Friday 24th March if you would like your 
child to participate in the challenge in 2023. 
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While you cannot enter the books until the challenge opens and a login is supplied to you (t hese should be dist r ibut ed 
by t he st ar t  of  Term  2), you can keep a record of the books completed and enter them once challenge commences.

For more information please refer to this website: https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html  

If you require more information please contact Mrs Abbott  via the school email address.

Karen Abbott

Library/ Premier's Reading Challenge Coordinator

School Fees
Inst allm ent  one fees were due on Wednesday 15t h March unless t here was an act ive 

ar rangem ent  in place. Thank  you t o t hose who have paid.

If you are experiencing hardship or require any support with your account please contact Natalie on 

02 9854 3200 or sjhn-rivrfees@parra.catholic.edu.au

FINAL CALL FOR 2024 ENROLMENTS
 ENROLMENT APPLICATIONS FOR KINDERGARTEN 2024 ARE DUE BY 31/03/2023

APPLICATIONS RECEIVED AFTER THE 31/3/2023 WILL GO ONTO THE WAITING LIST

VISIT OUR WEBSITE TO DOWNLOAD THE ENROLMENT APPLICATION FORM A, FORM B AND FORM C.

www.st johnsr iverst one.cat holic.edu.au     ENROL > HOW TO ENROL

 YOU WILL FIND A LIST OF ALL SUPPORTING DOCUMENTATION REQUIRED IN THE ENROLMENT 
INSTRUCTIONS OR CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE AND WE CAN ARRANGE FOR AN ENROLMENT PACK TO 

BE SENT TO YOU.

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
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WHAT''S BEEN  HAPPEN IN G IN  STAGE THREE
Stage 3 has been enjoying their Drama Literacy activities on Wednesday?s with Mrs Armour. This term, we have used 
our imagination and participated in a variety of drama activities to explore Oliver Jeffers? book, ?A Child of Books.? 
Take a look at our Picture Postcard that each class created to demonstrate either a view of the ocean ?above the 
waves,? or ?below the waves.? We can?t wait to see what?s in store as we continue to extend our creative and 
imaginative thinking throughout the year.

     

      

           Year 5 working on their small group tableau                       Year 6 and their ?above the waves? picture postcard

                                     'Quiet or Loud'    

Year 6 has also been participating in digital photography lessons with Mrs P. We have been learning about 
techniques to create interesting images in photography. So far we have taken pictures that focus on the rule of 
thirds, macro photography, miniature people and reflections in our photography. We have begun creating digital 
portfolios to display our work. We are looking forward to learning more about the techniques involved in 
photography.
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East er  Raff l e Donat ions
Help suppor t  our  school by donat ing East er  Eggs. School w il l  t hen use t hese donat ions 
t o m ake East er  Egg basket s t o raf f le. The m ore donat ion we get  t he m ore pr izes we w il l  

have. We w il l  also donat e som e basket s t o St  Vincent  De Paul for  fam il ies in need.

All children who donate Easter eggs will receive 1 ticket in the raffle. Raffle 
tickets will be available from Monday 13/ 3/ 2023 for $1 each and can be 

purchase through the Qkr! App.
All t icket s purchase t hrough t he Qkr ! App w il l  go int o t he draw  t o be held on

Fr iday 31st  March 2023 at  t he East er  Hat  Parade at  9.30am

There w il l  be pr izes for  each grade as well as t he whole school

Please send East er  egg donat ion t o school w it h your  child?s nam e and class clear ly labeled

The last  day for  donat ions w il l  be Wednesday 29t h March 2023

Thank you for  your  cont inued suppor t

EASTER HAT PARADE
St  John's w il l  be having an East er  Hat  Parade 

on  Fr iday 31st  March 9.30am

All students are invited to participate by making an Easter Hat 
at home and bringing it in on the day of the parade.

Everyone is welcome to attend!
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- Fr iday 24t h March - Assembly Stage 1 (Presentation SRC Badges ) 

2.20pm

- Tuesday 28t h March - Cuppa & Chat with the Principal 9am

- Wednesday 29t h March - Last Day for Easter Egg donations

- Fr iday 31st  March - Easter Hat Parade and Raffle 9.30am

- Fr iday 31st  March - Last day to submit Kindy 2024 Enrolment 

Applications

- Monday 3rd - Thursday 6t h Apr i l  - HOLY WEEK  

- Monday 3rd Apr i l  - Palm Sunday Liturgy 9am

- Monday 3rd Apr i l  - Bucket drum display for Y3 parents at 

11.30am

- Tuesday 4t h Apr i l  - Holy Thursday Liturgy 9am 

- Wednesday 5t h Apr i l  - Garden of Gethsemane Liturgy 9am 

- Thursday 6t h Apr i l  - Good Friday Liturgy 2.15pm

- Thursday 6t h Apr i l  - Last day of Term 1

- Monday 24t h Apr i l  - First day of Term 2/Resurrection Liturgy 9am

- Tuesday 25t h Apr i l  - Anzac Day Public Holiday

- Wednesday 26t h Apr i l  - Anzac Day Service 9am

- Thursday 4t h May - School Photo Day

SPORTS DAYS
Kindergarten - Wednesday's & 

Thursday's

Years 1 & Year 2 - Tuesday's & 
Thursday's

Years 3 & 4 - Wednesday's & 
Thursday's

Years 5 & 6 - Tuesday's & 
Thursday's

END OF YEAR DATES
Term  4/2023

The last  day for  st udent s in 2023 is Fr iday 15t h 

Decem ber  

The 18t h & 19t h Decem ber  will be St af f  Developm ent  

Days
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                                    School                                                                                                           Par ish

              5 McCulloch St Riverstone 2765                                                               Cnr Garfield Rd & McCulloch St

   Tel: 9854 3200 Email: riverstone@parra.catholic.edu.au                                Riverstone 2765 Tel: 9627 2276

           www.stjohnsriverstone.catholic.edu.au                                                   Email: stjohns10@bigpond 
       

                    Principal: Jane Misek                                                          Parish Priest: Father Zakaria Gayed  

                 Office Hours 8.30am - 3.30pm                   Weekend Mass Times: Saturday 6pm, Sunday 7am & 9am

                         

Donat ions for  t he Mot her 's Day Raf f le Term  2

In term 2 we will be having our Mother 's Day Stall and Raffle. 

We require your support in the form of donations for the raffle. 

Money raised from the raffle will go towards purchasing valuable 

new equipment for our playground.

More information will be communicated next term with dates and details.

Donations can be left at the school office. We thank you for your continued support.                                                                                 

Secondhand Uniform  Shop

The secondhand uniform shop is open every Wednesday morning from 8.20am to 9am. Please see the staff member 
on duty at the gates. We thank our parent volunteers Mrs Belinda Murray and Mrs Jessica Stone for their support in 
offering this service for our St John's families. Payment for all secondhand uniform items are made via the Qkr! App.

Snack  Shack  (school cant een)

We are very appreciative of our parent volunteers who offer this service to our students twice a week on Monday and 
Wednesday at recess and lunch times. Please em ail t he school if  you are able t o volunt eer  for  Term  2.

Please note: in accordance with CEDP guidelines our Snack Shack is cashless and we are using a school issued prepaid 
card purchased via the QKR app. 

Students will be able to purchase a variety of items at the snack shack in the price range of 50c - $2.00 using a school 
issued prepaid card that can be purchased via Qkr! 

Parents can purchase either a $5 or $10 card. This card will be punched at the snack shack each time a student 
purchases an item according to its cost. 

LUNCH ORDERS UNAVAILABLE FROM FRIDAY 31/3/2023 TO THURSDAY 1/6/2023

SAM'S CAFE will be unable to provide lunch orders from Friday 31/3/2023 to Thursday 1/6/2023. Spriggy Schools will be 

turned off during this time to ensure orders do no go through. Sam's Cafe passes on their sincere apologies for any 

inconvenience this may cause parents and carers. We are working with one of our parent volunteers to try to provide 

an alternative at least once a week from the start of Term 2. More information will be communicated in the coming 

weeks.
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